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I would like to applaud the membership of the Fire & Police Commission for their action relative 

to the Milwaukee Police Department’s non pursuit policy. It is my sincere hope that the directive 

issued to the Chief of Police results in greater awareness for those choosing to engage in 

reckless, careless action behind the wheel which endangers the overall public safety, that they 

will be held to account. The same holds true for those involved in the mobile drug market.  

 

I am sharing a letter that I received from a business group in my district (attached) that remains 

staunchly opposed to the current policy. I am also sharing the text of a letter that I wrote to the 

Fire & Police Commission that became a part of the record at their most recent meeting. 

 

My letter to FPC: I believe that while the Milwaukee Police Department’s current pursuit policy 

was well-intended upon conception, there have been unintended consequences that negatively 

impact the overall public safety (and the perception of public safety) in the city of Milwaukee. I 

lived just down the street from one of the fatal accidents that served as “the straw that broke the 

camel’s back” in creating the current policy and that incident was horrific. I say that to say that I 

am very sensitive to the reasoning why the policy was enacted in the first place. 

 

But just because an idea is good at one time does not mean that stands the test of time. 

 

Fast forward seven years into the future and we live in a city where people take stop lights as 

suggestions, where they treat stop signs as if they aren’t even there, and yield signs might as well 

not even be posted into the ground. We live in a community where there is blatant and 

unprecedented disregard for traffic law. Like any other person observing this, one would surmise 

that while there may be a number a reasons why we have arrived at this poor state of respect for 

law and public safety, that chief among them is the now well ingrained knowledge that unless a 

violent felony has occurred, police officers in the city of Milwaukee are powerless to enforce the 

law on the streets that they are sworn to patrol, protect and serve. 

 

The current policy does achieve two things at least – it lowers morale because our officers can’t 

do their jobs and it emboldens people who would disobey traffic law and endanger public safety. 
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I know that the statisticians in the police department will argue that pursuits are up now from 

before the policy was enacted. That same data shows that the typical age of the person fleeing 

police has gone down. So now, we have younger, more impulsive drivers fleeing the police at 

higher rates than we did before the policy was enacted – likely attributed to the fact that these 

same perpetrators have in the back of their minds that police pursuit powers have been curtailed. 

 

I’m just one of fifteen City of Milwaukee Alderpersons representing a constituency of over 

40,000 people who are fearful getting behind the wheel to go about their day. Constituents who 

are fed up and simply want something done about the recklessness occurring daily on our streets 

without sanction. 

 

Thanks, 

 

Cavalier “Chevy” Johnson 

Alderman, 2nd District | City of Milwaukee 

(o) 414-286-3777 (e) cavalier.johnson2@milwaukee.gov City Hall 200 E. Wells Street room 205 

Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53202 
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